
From: Donna Howe
To: Major, Erica (BOS)
Subject: Ingleside Terraces Sundial
Date: Saturday, September 11, 2021 9:23:25 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Ms. Major,

Please convey to Supervisors Melgar, Preston and Peskin my support for Landmark status for the Ingleside Sundia;
and Sundial Park.
 I believe action will be taken on Monday 9/13.

During the pandemic period many SF citizens have come to know and love Sundial Park.

Thank you.
Donna Keuper Howe
residence: 85 Entrada Court
donna.howe@comcast.net
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September 9, 2021 

Shamann Walton, 
President,  
S.F. Board of Supervisors 
via email: Shamann.Walton@sfgov.org, Myrna.Melgar@sfgov.org, Aaron.Peskin@sfgov.org, 
Dean.Preston@sfgov.org  

 
Dear President Walton and Land Use Committee Members, 
 
The Ingleside Terraces Homes Association fully supports the landmark designation application 
being put forward. The Ingleside Terraces Sundial was built at the time of our neighborhood’s 
founding and dedicated on October 10, 1913.  It resides in the historically significant Sundial Park 
with classical design elements in an intricate circular pattern of stone benches and planted columnar 
urns connected via sculptured pathways. The sundial is fully operational and is a regular destination 
for sundial touring groups, enthusiasts and even bridal parties. It is not only one of the oldest and 
largest in the western United States, but is an accurate perpetual timepiece. 
 
Our association has recently renovated the Sundial by matching its historical color scheme, and we 
maintain the intricate landscaping through regular professional groundskeeping.  
 

 
 
Whether seen from ground level or overhead, the Sundial and its associated park are truly a unique 
hidden gem in our equally unique and noted city.  On this basis, we request that you approve the 
Ingleside Terraces Sundial landmark application. 
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Very Truly Yours, 

 
Mark V. Scardina  
President 
Ingleside Terraces Homes Association 


